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Dear BirMadam,

Thankyou for giving the oppertunity to provide input to the Committee’s Inquiry on the Aboriginal
and Torres Strait istander Commission Amandment Bill 2004 and proposed related changes to
the administration of Commonwealth Indigenous affairs policy. As 2 non-Indigencus person, |
would ftke to express my beliefs on this matter.

We in Australia should respect and protect the right of Aboriginal and Torres Strait islander
peoples to self-determination, human rights and the status of the First People of this land. The
First People have rights which follow on as a matter of course from this status. All that is enjoyed
by other citizens of this land has come as a result of what the First People have iost.

Most importantly, Indigenous people should be able to determine who represants them locally,
regionally, nationally and intemationally. It is the right of Indigenous People alone. They must
alsa have the right to make free and informed choicas for themselves, their famities and
communities. This is not the roie of non-indigenous people. We do not have this right.

The current bilt and proposed administrative arrangements will deny these fundamental rights.

in reducing Indigenous involvement to an appointed advisory role, the Government wili effectively
remove the right of Indigenous pecpls to meaningful involvement in decision-making affecting
thetr lives and communities.

The right of representation and to determine their own affairs have also been shown te be aritical

factors in improving the well-being of Indigenous Australians. Outcomes are significantly better
where thare is full and effective indigenous involvement in decision-making, strong Indigenous
organisations and governance, and appropriate cultural recognition within both Indigenaus and
nen-indigenous institutions.

Indigenous Australians have endorsed the need for a National indigenous Representative Body
which reflects their values and aspirations, and which is open, transparent and accountable to
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. it is our responsibility to atlow this to happen.

This body should have primary roles in representation and advocacy, be the principal source of
Indigenous policy advice to government, and have control over the provision of indigenous-
specific services. '

We cannot return to @ system of mainstream-focused service delivery afone. This would revert to
a failed paternalistic approach to indigenous affairs. Indigenous paople are poorly served by
mainstream services and there would remain the need for Indigenous-specific services controlied
by indigenous pecpla themselves.

Mainstream service delivery will continue to have an important role, however | this must be on the
hasis of being responsive to Indigenous community and cultural needs. Governmenis,
mainstream departments and agencies must be publicly accountable for the provision of services
to indigenous people and such accountability should include rigorous monitoring frameworks and
the ability for indigenous people to exercise such accountability.

In closing, 1 would iike o emphasise that | strongly believe that any replacemeant for ATSIC must
be determined in consultation and negotiation with Indigenous leaders on the basis of their
informed cansent. The Committee’s report should provide endorsement of this principle.

Yours sincerely,
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N.L. Eggins






